
This Week’s Attendance Figures: 

 

Whole School – 95.3% 

Reception – 93.3%  

Years 1/2 – 92.5%    

Years 3/4 – 98.5% 

Years 5/6 – 97%  

 
 

 

School Dinners 
Please remember dinner money is 

now £2.41 and paid via 

PARENTPAY 

3-week menus on website. 

Next Week’s Lunch Menu:    

Week 2 

Cost for the 7 weeks the children are 

in school – Summer 1 

Daily   £2.41 
Weekly: £12.05 

Half term  £60.25 (25 days) 

 

Letters/emails sent out recently: 

Year 6 - Hallé letter 

Email re staffing for September 

 
 

 

 
 
 
  

        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BYLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY 

NEWSLETTER              Friday June 30th 2023 
* 

 

Important Diary Dates: 
 

Mon 3rd July   Sports Day (afternoon) 1:30 start (Gates will open at 1:15) 

4th/5th July   Moving Up days/ Reception Taster Days  

Weds 5th July   Year 5/6 to go to the Bridgewater Hall to play with the Hallé  

Fri 7th July   Annual reports out 

Mon 10th July   Open afternoon (from 2;30) to come and look at your children’s work 

Tues 11th July    KS2 End of Year Show (afternoon performance) 

Weds 12th July   KS2 End of Year Show (evening performance) 

Weds 19th July    Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly (6:30pm in the school hall) followed by light refreshments 

Thurs 20th July  School closes for summer 

Fri 21st July   INSET day for staff 

Mon 4th Sept   INSET day for staff 

Tues 5th Sept   Children return to school  

http://byleyprimary.schools.uk.com 

                    PTA 

. 

Byley Busy Buddies 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO BOOK & PAY IN ADVANCE 

Please use the Busy Buddies phone number to book 07508 949986 
(Our club closes as 6pm. Late collection will result in additional charges.) 

 

 

A message from Miss Whittingham: the end of the school year is quickly 

approaching – is it just me or does it feels like it come around more quickly each 

year? The children have been working hard – as always. The Year 3/4 children have 

completed some lovely writing linked to their book – ‘The Puffin Keeper’. They have 

certainly impressed Mr Roberts. There must be something in the air as Year 1/2 

writing has also been impressing us this week. Keep up the hard work, everyone! 

Staffing for September: an email was sent out earlier today to inform you that 

Mr Trude is leaving his post as class teacher at Byley at the end of this term. Mrs 

Jackson, an experienced KS2 teacher, will be teaching Y5/6 from September and 

will be in school for the moving up days next week. I am sure you will all join me in 

wishing Mr Trude every success and thanking him for all he has done during his 5 

years at Byley. we will all miss him very much. 

Sports Day: weather permitting, will take place on Monday 3rd July from 1:30. 

Please do not come onto the school grounds before 1:15 as the gates will not be 

open. Can I ask that you park at the village hall and walk up to school. 

The events taking place are: competitive races where children will be competing 

against each other. 

Team event: this is a round robin event where all children will be competing as part 

of their house team to accumulate as many points as possible for their house to try 

to win the House Cup! 

Please feel free to bring something to sit on to spectate – there will be a 

designated viewing area for parents.  

IMPORTANT - please do NOT share any photos taken on the day on any social 

media platforms – thank you. 

Uniform: there will be an opportunity to pick up pre-loved uniform ready for 

September on Monday/Tuesday. (any donations for this will go to the PTA funds).  

Open Afternoon: Monday 10th July between 2:30 & 5:30. This is an opportunity for 

parents to come in to school to look at their children’s books with them and to meet 

their child’s teacher for September. No appointments are needed. 

Thank you for your continuing support, Elizabeth Whittingham (Headteacher) 

 

http://byleyprimary.schools.uk.com/


 

Please help raise funds for our school by checking out through the easy fundraising website. It’s easy 

to do and costs nothing. Go to the link: 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/byleypta/ 

Click on support cause and then create an account. This means you can then visit thousands of websites 

through the easyfundraising site and the retailers will make a small donation to the PTA. 

You can also set up reminders on your toolbar so that when you visit one of the named sites it will ask 

you if you want to donate – this will not cost you ANYTHING and saves you visiting easyfundraising to 

see your chosen shopping site is listed. 

Any funds the PTA make go straight back into making our school an even better learning environment 

for our children, so any help is greatly appreciated. 

If you need any more information, please contact:  

Catherine Peake-Wildman  

wildmanc19@yahoo.co.uk 
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